
 

 

 

 

 

Diary Dates                

 

Thurs 13th Apr 

Last Day of Term 1 

1.30 pm Finish 
 

Fri 14th Apr 

Public Holiday 

Good Friday 
 

Mon 1st May 

Pupil Free Day 
 

Tues 2nd May 

First Day of Term 2 

 

Tues 16th May 

School Photos 
 

Fri 9th Jun 

Pupil Free Day 
 

Fri 1st Dec 

Family Fun Night 
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Deputy Principal:   
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Carol Sheehan 
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End of Term 1 

Can anyone believe that we have reached 

the end of Term 1 already? 

We have certainly been busy, the time has 

flown by and some fantastic progress has 

been made. 

There have been some great highlights this 

term and I am especially proud of our whole 

school Harmony Day  Celebration, at Allenby 

Gardens Reserve, it was fantastic a sea of 

orange.  I was a very proud Principal as this 

years theme of άEveryone Belongsέ was and 

is certainly evident at Allenby Gardens! 

This term all classes have had a huge focus 

on growth mindsets, excellence, goal setting 

and high expectations.  Please be sure to 

have conversations with your children 

regarding their learning goals and areas of 

growth. 

 
STEM PROJECT 
Progress is continuing on our STEM Works 
project, with a recent Design Start Up 
meeting held at our school 2 weeks 
ago.  Discussion focussed on fine tuning our 
project design and establishing project 
administration procedures, such as safety 
protocols. 

Also, importantly, it allowed school 
leadership to be introduced to key personnel 
working on the project. This included 
departmental representatives, along with the 
projectΩs architect and key engineers. 

Our STEM Works project has a budget of  
$1 000 000 which will be used to develop an 
integrated Science, Technology, Engineering 
and Maths facility.  
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It is anticipated that the concept phase will 
take four - six weeks to complete.  This 
process includes engaging engineers and 
developing a more detailed report to set 
out an indicative building program and to 
inform the procurement strategy. 

Prior to construction beginning, the project 
may be required to undergo planning/
development approvals if required and also 
building certification. 

It is anticipated that the STEM Works at 
Allenby Gardens will commence early to 
mid next term. In preparation for the Stem 
Works, both Area 10&12 have been 
relocated to the Music Room until the 
building works are completed.  
  
As part of the newsletter I have also 
included the final floor plan and some 3D 
drawings. We are very excited about the 
opportunities that the Stem Works will 
create for our students, school and 
community!  
 

And so itΩs finally time to wish everyone a 

Happy Easter and Happy Holidays, stay 

safe, relax and enjoy the  well deserved 

break in time for another action packed 

Term 2 ! Remember that the first day of 

Term 2, 1st May, is a Pupil Free Day where 

our staff will all be attending a Training 

Session. 



 

Proposed STEM 

project designs 



 

LAST DAY OF TERM 

Please make a note in your diaries that the last day of 

Term 1 is  

THURSDAY 13TH APRIL 

1:30 PM FINISH 
OSHC facilities will be available from 1:30 pm but 

MUST be pre-booked, please contact Carol for more 

information.  Otherwise children can be  

collected from their classrooms at 1:30 pm. 

  SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Tuesday 16th May 

Just a note for your diaries that this years school photos 

will be taken on Tuesday 16th May.    

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS FOR 

LAST DAY FOR TERM 1  2017 

Tues, 11th Apr               2.35pm—оΥмр pm 
 

TERM 2  2017 
Wed, 3rd May        2.35pm - 3.15pm 
Tues, 9th May      8.35am - 9.15am 
Thurs, 11th May       2.35pm - 3.15pm 
 
Please be reminded that the Uniform Shop is for 
placing orders ONLY.  They do not keep a stock of 
uniform to buy off the shelf, the orders are placed 
with suppliers and the time of delivery is dependent 
on the supplier NOT the uniform shop. 
Please also note that TWO different suppliers are 
used WESTSIDE accepts CASH ONLY and EMMSEE 
accepts both CASH and CREDIT CARD DETAILS.  The 
uniform shop DOES NOT have Eftpos facilities.   
Sadly there have been a few cases of rudeness within 
the shop and we would like to remind you that the 
ladies that run the shop do so out of their own time 
and are volunteers to keep this service running, 
please do not take out frustration on the ladies. 

 
If     you are genuinely unable to attend the shop  

during scheduled openings, please text Nikki on  

0419 825 947 or Vikki on 0430 160 060  or via email on

 

RESPONSIBILITY EXCELLENCE HONESTY CONFIDENCE 

Family maths challenge #2 – Easter Maths Challenge 

Our first maths challenge for the year was incredibly pop-

ular with over 20 students submitting entries.  I loved 

hearing from children and parents about how they not 

only enjoyed it but used it as an opportunity to talk 

about maths and the different ways we learn it. 

It was fantastic to see all the creative ways children 

showed their answers. Some used pictures, diagrams, 

numbers, sums and sentences.  Well done to all that en-

tered and hopefully we see even more entries next time. 

The important part of this is having a go and challenging 

yourself, thereΩs no such thing as a άmaths personέ or 

άnot a maths personέΦ We can all be successful at maths 

if we work hard and give it a go! 

Students who entered the first challenge can come and 

see Mr Millar before school in week 11 to collect their 

prize. 

The next challenge will go 

into next term and due in by 

the end of the first week of 

school. 

Easter Maths Challenge: 

Foundation to Year 2:  Miss Ashleigh and Miss Guerra 

had 9 Easter Eggs between them. How many might they 

have each? Think of at least 2 different answers! 

Year 3-5: Miss Justine wanted to design an Easter egg 

wrapper that was half blue and half pink. What are some 

ways this might look? Try at least 2 different ways! 

Year 5-7: Miss DaniellaΩs class was designing boxes that 

could hold 24 Easter eggs. Come up with at least 2 differ-

ent designs that can hold 24 Easter eggs (3-D drawing 

might help!)      



 

 

TISSUES 

All class teachers would be very grate-

ful for donations of boxes of tissues 

for their classrooms.   

Commonwealth School Banking  

 
Remember Banking Day is Wednesday each week. 
Complete your book, add your money and give to the 
class teacher on Wednesday mornings  
 
For anyone that uses the Commonwealth School Banking 
facility kindly be aware of the following points: 
 
¶ Please make sure you complete the details of your 

deposit on both the DEPOSIT SLIP and the STUB in 
your bank book (if it is not completed we will return 
the book and the money will not be banked that 
week) 

¶ Please write your account number on the deposit 
slip 

¶ Please make sure the money enclosed matches the 
amount entered on the deposit slip (if there is a 
discrepancy we will return the book and the money 
will not be banked that week) 

¶ The school is unable to provide you with an account 
balance - please contact your local Commonwealth 
branch for this information 

¶ We cannot accept foreign currency 
¶ We can only accept one deposit 

per child per day 
 
Thank you for your understanding 
 

REPORT OF ABUSE AND NEGLECT TRAINING 

VOLUNTEERS 

Good news for those families that love to volunteer at 

the school, the Report of Abuse and Neglect (RAN) 

training is now available as an online course.  The RAN 

training is required along with a Criminal Record Search 

if you wish to help around the school.  You can access 

the training at the following website: 

https://rantrainingvolunteers.e3learning.com.au/ 

 

Both the RAN training and Criminal Record Search are  

valid for three years—those parents that may have 

completed the first round at Allenby are due for a re-

newal and can complete this online. 

For more information on the RAN training and how to 

obtain a Criminal Record Search please contact 

Michelle in the Front Office on 8346 1541 or email 

Michelle.yiannicou931@schools.sa.edu.au 

Payment of Fees 

We would like our families to be aware that they 

are now able to make a payment of their school 

fees via EFT—Electronic Banking. 

Please contact Tina Nikou—Finance Officer on 8346 

1541 who will be able to provide you with the 

schoolΩs account details. 

Entertainment Books 

Entertainment Books will be available to purchase from 

the Front Office at the beginning of Term 2. 

Books are $70.00 cash and you can see either Tina or 

Michelle in the front office.  However, if you would like 

to order your book online you can do so via the  

following link: 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/

orderbooks/161a527 

"Box Fit" 

The most exciting community fitness 

around!   

All exercise levels welcome 

 

Mondays @ 6:30pm 

Allenby Gardens Primary School Gym 

 

Just $5 (mention you are associated with 

the School..,first session free!) 

Contact 0439395765 



 

Support Allenby  
Gardens Primary 

School  
fundraising and 

put ϷϷϷΩs in your pocket 
 

The Entertainmentϰ Fundraiser is a favourite 
with everybody at Allenby Gardens Primary 
School. Last year we raised $559. This year we 
want to do even better! We are raising money 
for our school  
fundraising and our goal is $700. The  
Memberships sell for $70, and we keep $14 for 
every one we sell. 
 
The Entertainmentϰ Membership gives you ac-
cess to thousands of up to 50% off and 2-for-1 
offers  for AdelaideΩs best restaurants, cafés, 
attractions and the theme parks. Plus it offers 
the best in  
market prices for over 2,000 hotels and resorts 
that you can use whenever you like until 1 June 
2018. 
 
And itΩs not just the fun stuffΧ You can also get 
5% off on your groceries and petrol all year with 
WISH eVouchers sent directly to your phone, 
and 10% off at David Jones! 
 
The Entertainmentϰ Memberships are available 
as a Book (with a gold card and vouchers) or as 
a  
Digital Membership that puts all the offers in 
the Book, on your smartphone to redeem at the 
touch of a button.  

 

ORDER ONLINE AT 

www.entbook.com.au/161a527 
 
Or 
 

Purchase from Allenby Gardens 
Primary School Front Office after 

2nd May 2017. 

With holidays upon us I thought I'd share an interesting  
article I found in our Play is the Way resources. It's all about 
valuing our children and is a timely reminder, that in our busy 
lives, we sometimes forget how important the little things 
are to our kids. 

 
Interest - Invest – Identify - Inspired 

INTEREST  We must show and action our deep interest in 
children.  It is important to be observant of them and to 
notice their successes, failures, strengths, weaknesses, 
problems, concerns and improvements.  Being interested 
in them helps them to be interested in themselves.  Often 
the hardest thing is to listen.  To listen to more than the 
things they say, but to the things they donΩt say, wonΩt 
say, or canΩt say.  Make your children your subject of 
greatest interest.  Be informed about them through all the 
different stages of their lives. 

INVEST  We must invest time in our children.  They mustnΩt 
rule the timetable of our lives and they must learn to wait 
and be patient.  However, our lives must have sufficient 
time for them and their needs.  There must be the time to 
sit with them, either at the table, in the garden, the car, 
or end of the bed at night and just enjoy their compa-
ny.  They need to feel that we have the power to stop the 
world and give them our undivided attention.  Be it to 
look at a picture theyΩve painted, or to listen to a story 
streaming out of their imagination, or a lengthy explana-
tion of why they think ants would make good pets, giving 
them the time is giving them the message that they are 
important to us. 

IDENTIFY We must see things from their point of view.  To 
empathise and connect with them can be difficult.  Often 
we are too busy trying to convert and control them and 
have no time to look at the world through their 
eyes.   Shifting their perceptions and attitudes is often 
easier if we can first see why they have them in the first 
place.  Using, άWhen I was a kid etcΧέ as a way of chang-
ing their thinking only creates resentment.  They want us 
to understand what itΩs like to be a kid now, in this place, 
at this school, at this time.  Respect their point of view 
and work with them to create beneficial changes. 

INSPIRED  We must be inspired by them.  Their actions, ide-
as, outcomes and above all, effort, must inspire us.  Chil-
dren need to know that their existence and example as 
children inspire us to be better adults.  This does not 
mean we need to act out great exuberance and enthusi-
asm for every thing they try or achieve.  To do so, would 
only weaken them by removing their self- motiva-
tion.  What it means is that we should be on the look out 
for those things, large or small, that happened because of 
a special effort, awareness or concern.  Such as getting 4 
out of 10 for spelling after trying very hard, or helping a 
friend who was being teased, or quietly playing when you 
had a lot on your mind, or winning the race and congratu-
lating those who didnΩt etc.  Being inspired by these things 
is to do more than just mention them to the child.  ItΩs to 
convey a sense of pride and to let the child see how your 
spirits have been elevated.  In other words, for them to 
see they have helped to make your day. 

FROM THE DEPUTY 

http://www.entbook.com.au/161a527

